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Income level data incorrect for neighborhoods undergoing 
gentrification 

I strongly object to the sole use of "Underresourced Communities" as defined by 
Census Tract by CalEPA as the sole qualifier for low income eligibility. I have examples 

in my immediate neighborhood of areas that fall within the CalEPA underresourced 
communities boundary where the income levels are much higher. Also the opposite is 

true where lower income housing blocks are grouped with higher income areas within a 
census block so their census block overall does not qualify as 'Underresourced". This is 
an example of a dynamic neighborhood undergoing gentrification. There are newer tech 

companies and entertainment studio companies that have moved in nearby. They pay 
employees high salaries that may skew the income calculations for the neighborhood. 

Please do not leave out the current and lower income residents in these types of 
neighborhoods!!  
 

Households outside of the CalEPA boundaries should be able to apply for these retrofit 
funds based on their household income. Likewise, households within the currect 

CalEPA boundaries should be required to give proof of income in order to receive these 
funds. See attachment with maps demonstrating zip code versus Census Tract data. 

Additional submitted attachment is included below. 



CalEPA identifies this area as
underresourced, but there are many
remodeled and new homes here which
is a sign of wealthier residents. Using
the zip code based data on this map
and the Household Income data on
next page, this area 90034 shows a
median income of $97,511.

I strongly object to the sole use of "Underresourced Communities" as defined by Census Tract by CalEPA as the
qualifier for low income eligibility. I have examples in my immediate neighborhood of areas that fall within the
CalEPA underresourced communities boundary where the income levels are much higher. Also the opposite is true
where lower income housing blocks are grouped with higher income areas within a census block so their census
block overall does not qualify as 'Underresourced". This is an example of a dynamic neighborhood undergoing
gentrification. There are newer tech companies and entertainment studio companies that have moved in
nearby. They pay employees high salaries that may skew the income calculations for the neighborhood.
Please do not leave out the current and lower income residents in these types of neighborhoods!!

Households outside of the CalEPA boundaries should be able to apply for these retrofit funds based on their
household income. Likewise, households within the currect CalEPA boundaries should be required to give proof of
income in order to receive these funds. 
Example maps below:

CalEPA for Los Angeles:
https://oehha.ca.gov/calenviroscreen/sb535

https://www.unitedstateszipcodes.org/

This area where I live is very
diversified and has many older folks
on a fixed income. By zip code
analysis 90016 and adjacent 90008
neighborhoods are lower income than
90034.

CENSUS TRACT INCOME LEVELS ARE NOT WELL REPRESENTED IN AREAS UNDERGOING
GENTRIFICATION.



https://www.laalmanac.com/employment/em12c.php
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